
  

DCP 411 Working Group - Meeting 11 
09 May 2023 at 12:00 - Web-Conference 

Attendee                                              Company 

Working Group Members 

Chris Ong [CO] UKPN 

Claire Campbell [CC] SPEN 

Kara Burke [KB] NPg 

Kevin Woollard [KW] Centrica 

Edda Dirks (ED) SSE Generation 

John Greene [JG] SSE Generation 

Victoria Burkett [VB] SSE 

Peter Waymont (PW) UKPN 

Tracey Dunne [TD] ENWL 

Code Administrator 

Craig Booth (CB) Chair ElectraLink 

Alysson Peña ElectraLink 

 

1. Administration 

1.1 The Working Group reviewed the “Competition Law Guidance” and “Terms of Reference”. All Working 

Group members agreed to be bound by the Competition Law Guidance for the duration of the meeting 

and agreed to the Terms of Reference. 

2. Purpose of the Meeting 

2.1 The Chair explained that the purpose of this meeting is to review and finalise the change report. 

3. Review Draft Change Report 

3.1 The Chair opened the discussion for the review of the change report with Working Group members.  

3.2 JG sought clarification on whether only a small number of generators are impacted by this Change 

Proposal and whether including them was worthwhile. 



3.3 PW stated that an exporter who sits on capacity without generating can be withholding this from 

other generators. 

3.4 JS asked what leverage was available as there were no charges for export capacity. 

3.5 ED clarified that at EHV there are some export charges, and asked if any de-energised gens would be 

subject to export fixed charges. 

3.6 PW said those with zero tariffs wouldn't get any charges and further explained that the charges 

depend on the tariff. ED and PW discussed that generators would get charged fixed and capacity 

charges, depending on the tariff. 

3.7 The Working Group agreed to add additional clarification to the change report that DUoS charges 

apply to generation customers as well. 

3.8 The Working Group reviewed the draft change report and made amendments following ED’s 

feedback and further discussion. 

3.9 The Working Group agreed that the resulting version of the draft change report was the final version 

to be submitted to the Panel for approval. 

3.10 The Chair advised that feedback on the draft legal text was still outstanding with Gowlings and that 

this would be followed up after the meeting and that a round of email sign-off will be required. 

4. Any Other Business 

4.1 The Chair asked the group whether there were any other items of business to discuss. 

4.2 There were no other items raised. 

5. Date of Next Meeting 

5.1 No further meetings of the DCP 411 Working Group are scheduled. 


